120 Lady Margaret School in Parson's Green London 2008

Top girls' school adopts lottery
A popular girls' comprehensive school in London which was criticised over its admissions system has decided to allocate some places by lottery. 

Lady Margaret School in Parson's Green had to pay compensation to two families after the local government ombudsman upheld their complaints. 

The voluntary aided Church of England school will now allocate 50 places to regular church-goers and 40 by lottery. 

Parents' representatives say the move reflects a worrying trend. 

Lady Margaret School is heavily over-subscribed with 600 applicants for the 90 places it allocates to 11-year-olds every September. 

The ombudsman had ruled that the school did not deal with admissions applications objectively and fairly. 

The school took into account a report from the applicant's school, including details such as punctuality and attendance and considered the level of parental support. 

Fraud 
Chairman of the governors, Richard Waterhouse, said the admissions system had been revised in line with the new national guidelines, which say "random allocation" is an acceptable method of dealing with over-subscription. 

He told the BBC News Website there were few alternatives. 

"When you sweep away the previous criteria, and you aren't allowed to take primary school references and estimated parental support, you are left with all criteria focused on distance," he said. 

"We realised that if we did it on distance we would have people arguing about the system we used. We were also getting fraudulent addresses, people renting a flat next door and getting a household bill. 

"So we decided to go for random allocation." 

The lottery places will be limited generally to children from the applicant's school, including details such as punctuality and attendance and considered the level of parental support. 
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He told the BBC News Website there were few alternatives. 

"When you sweep away the previous criteria, and you aren't allowed to take primary school references and estimated parental support, you are left with all criteria focused on distance," he said. 

"We realised that if we did it on distance we would have people arguing about the system we used. We were also getting fraudulent addresses, people renting a flat next door and getting a household bill. 

"So we decided to go for random allocation." 

The lottery places will be limited generally to children from the Hammersmith and Fulham area, but pupils in a few other areas with good transport links to the school will also be eligible. 

Margaret Morrisey, from the National Confederation of PTAs, said the move marked a worrying trend. 

"I am greatly concerned about it. It's alright saying a lottery is a fair system but it is only a fair system for those whose names get chosen," she said. 

"Children have this added pressure at a time which can be very difficult for them. It's a sad day when a child's education is decided by a lottery. It's unfair on the children and hard for the parents." 

The new national code came into force for admissions for September 2008. 

BBC News 19 April 2007

http://news.bbc.co.uk/1/hi/education/6572757.stm
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